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UNCRC Article 38 

 

UNCRC Article 38 

I have the right not to join the armed forces 

Governments should not recruit children into the armed forces. 

 

Governments should make sure that children are given extra 
protection when there is a war or armed conflict. 

 



The Committee on the Rights of the Child has made it clear that 
no child under 18 should be recruited to the armed forces. 

 

When people between 15 and 18 sign up to the armed forces, 
priority should be given to the oldest among them. 

 

Children and young people should never be forced to fight in the 
armed forces or go to war. This right covers all jobs in a war, so 

doesn’t just apply to soldiers. 

 

 


